
 October  2018 The   New   Wine 

 

Upcoming     

Services and 

Events 
 

 

October 7th  
8:30 Traditional 

Worship 
 10:45 Blended 

Worship 
World            

Communion    
Sunday 
Mark         

Huegelmann 
Preaching 

 

 

October 14th  
9:30 Combined 

Worship Service 
 Chris Walters 

Preaching 
Coffee Fellowship 

. 
 

October 21st 
8:30 Traditional 

Worship 
 10:45 Blended 

Worship 
 

 

October 28th  
8:30 Traditional 

Worship 
 10:45 Blended 

Worship        
Loose Change 

Sunday 

Dear Family Members of Lemont UMC, 
 

Warm Greetings! 
Once again we are enjoying the beauty of God’s creation all around us as 
the transition is made from Summer to Fall.  Truly this is one of my favorite 
times of the year as the temperatures are more pleasant and invigorating 
and our streets are filled with brilliant colors making the hills look like      
gigantic multi-colored flowers!  
 

In this time of a beautiful season, most of all, I would like to express        
appreciation for your faithfulness over the years in generous giving of 
Tithes and Offerings for various causes here at Lemont United Methodist 
Church.  Truly the ministry and mission efforts of our church could not   
continue without the faithful and consistent gifts from you. You have 
touched so many lives both seen and unseen than you could ever       
imagine!!! To name a few; Open Food Pantry patrons, Homeless brothers 
and sisters, children, youth, college students, the people who are in need, 
the widows, the widowers, the shut-ins, the sick, the grieving, Rainbow 
Covenant projects, missionaries, apportionment recipients locally,           
regionally, and globally.   
 

The recipients of our Solar Lantern in Puerto Rico sent us a note that they 
are forever grateful for the lanterns and our little bit of help bringing light  
to those in rural areas who lost power by Hurricane Matthew last year. 
Through your pledge, tithes, offerings, and generous gifts, you have been 
a light of the world and embodiment of God’s love to many. You truly have 
made our world a better place. 
 

Without our church being strong and healthy numerically, financially, and 
most of all, spiritually, lives would clearly not be impacted as greatly.  As 
we enjoy the wonderful season of Autumn, I would like to remind you that 
your giving helps us to change lives, strengthen the ministry and mission 
of our church, and transform the world.  Let me assure you that your giving 
is truly appreciated. 
 

As we are going to pledge our giving for the upcoming year, please 
prayerfully consider to increase your giving remembering what Jesus     
says in Matthew 25:40  ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the 
least of these brothers of Mine, you did for Me.’   I believe lives are being            
continually changed for the glory of God in and through you in the days    
to come. May God bless you and use your gifts to connect people to       
Jesus Christ.    
 

In Christ, 
 

Pastor Hyo Sun Oh 



         HAPPY BIRTHDAY            HAPPY ANNIVERSARY         

 Oct. 1-Sara Vasquez              Oct. 5-Cris & Bill Kerins   

 Oct. 1-Samantha Vasquez                    Oct. 8-Judy & Al Janovyak  

 Oct. 2-George Lange     Oct. 8-Grace & Loren Kirkman  

 Oct. 6-Gene Goszczycki     Oct. 10-April & Rob Lange   

 Oct. 8-Steve Walter     Oct. 13-Curtis & Carolyn Stelter  

 Oct. 9-Josh Miller      Oct. 14-Bill & Jana Stelter   

 Oct. 12-Lila O’Neill     Oct. 14-Lynn & Gregg Vavra   

 Oct. 12-Christine Miller     Oct. 14-Alice & George Lange  

 Oct. 16-Matthew Chappell 

     Oct. 17-Gina Walter 

 Oct. 18-Marty Knott 

 Oct. 21-Karin Peraino 

 Oct. 23-David Lange 

 Oct. 26-Paulette Fries 

 Oct. 27-Dawn Ferrazzi    

 Oct. 29-Juanita Hill    

 Oct. 30-Kexia LaFramboise-Van   

 
 

****Scrip Cards**** 
 

I encourage you to look at the 2 folders I recently placed in the back of the church 

marked: SCRIP by Category and SCRIP Alphabetical. Feel free to take the list and 

browse through the many many retailers that 

participate in this program. 
 

Also please know that VISA cards are available 

in increments of $50, $100, and $250. 

There are many retailers that offer "Visa five 

back" which means if you go to a participating 

retailer, they will put 5% of your purchase back 

on your card. 

Red Lobster, Outback, Panera, Sephora, Red 

Robin, Old Navy and Bakers Square are just a 

f e w .  F o r  m a n y  m o r e  p l e a s e 

visit www.fivebackgift.com for a complete list. 
 

Again, I Thank You for your participation in this 

program! 

http://www.fivebackgift.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sanctuary Volunteers Are Needed! 
 

      As you have seen, the video and audio are up and running.  What we need now are           
volunteers!  We do not want to have one person stuck in the booth every Sunday. Plus we need 
to spread the knowledge around so when someone goes on vacation, there will be someone to 
fill in. Our goal is to have 4-6 people who are comfortable flipping through the computer         
presentation slides and 4-6 people who are comfortable raising and lower the sound on a mic so 
we do not have feedback.  You do not have to worry.  We will walk you through the programs 
and train you so you feel comfortable with the devices!  We just need volunteers!  
           There is a sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary for both sound  volunteers.  We need 
people for both the 8:30 and 10:45 services.  The more we have the better.  That means that 
everyone will be able to sit with their family most Sundays.  So, please put your name on the sign 
up sheet or stop by the booth and let Jana Stelter or someone on the Worship committee 
know.  We will get you familiar with the program so you can get in the  rotation to volunteer for a 
service. 

OPEN PANTRY NEWS 

Volunteers are needed to stock shelves for the Open Pantry. Hours are 

on Monday mornings from 9:30-11:00, this is light work and helpful to 

families that work during the day. The Open Pantry is in need of  

canned fruit, canned peas, cereal, tomato soup, mac and cheese, 

chunky soups, and snacks. Starting January 1st the pantry will not 

have evening or weekend hours. 

DAYBREAK SHELTER NEEDS YOU! 
Our church has had very consistent, dedicated cooks for the last 10 

plus years, lets give them a well deserved reprieve. There are so many 

able bodied cooks in or congregation....how bout sharing your talents and 

a little of your time?  Remember it's only once a month, and if you double 

it, you have your personal dinner as well     :) Marge 

   

Calling All Musicians                                                                                 
 

We are encouraging all musicians and    

singers who are interested in joining the 

Praise Band to contact Leslie, Bob, or Jana.                  

                 Come join us!               



 FUN OPPORTUNITY 

Looking for a fun way to participate and serve our church?         
        Then think about joining our Activities Committee.  We will be                 

planning activities that include everyone for the year.  
 

Some suggestions have been a talent show, a ladies luncheon,  
a game night, a campfire and movies. If you are interested,  

please contact the church office.    
 

Come help us make our church a joy filled church.                             

Upcoming Worship Services & Events    
 

October 3rd– Daybreak Shelter 

October 7th-  NO Youth Sunday School                                                                                                            

October 10th-Trustees Meeting 7:00 pm                                                                                            

October 12th-Bonfire at Dale Janssen’s House 6:30 pm                 

October 13th-NO United Methodist Men                                                  

October 14th-9:30 Combined Service/Rev. Chris Walters Preaching/    

      Presentation on Planned Giving after the service/Coffee Fellowship   

October 20th-Primetimers 12:00 pm                                                                                                   

October 24th-Ad Council Meeting 7:00 pm                                                                                        

October 28th-Loose Change Sunday/UMCOR Undesignated 

 

Church History Testimonials 
 

The church history committee is collecting testimonials from all the members 
for church history records. The testimonial sheets are located in the back of  the 

church. Please fill out a testimonial sheet and place it in Richard Lee’s history 
mailbox.    

 
For more information contact Richard Lee at 630-257-7339. 



 

Good Samaritan Fund 

  

Our church has a fund called the Good Samaritan Fund and, as the title indicates, 
it is used to help others.  It is a discretionary fund used by the Pastor to help 
members experiencing a wide range of issues.  

Currently the fund has $9.82.  Sadly, this will not be of much help.  I am asking you 
to contribute monetarily to this very worthwhile fund.  Often the needs are great 
and, as you can see, the money is lacking.  Please be a Good Samaritan and open 
your hearts to help ensure there is enough in this fund to help others.  You can 
use your offering envelope and indicate “Good Samaritan Fund.”  Thank you for 
your generosity. 

  

Peg Pecher 

Chairperson of Finance 

 

Welcome Back Worship Choir!  

Welcome to a new year of  praising God!   

We missed you! 



 

Senior High Youth Group 
 

On Sunday, September 23rd the Senior High Youth Group went 

to “Go Ape” in Western Springs.  They zip lined and enjoyed the 

beautiful weather. Five of our youth attended:  Olivia Nelson, 

Sydney Nelson, Jacob O’Neill, Molly Stood, and Mihash 

Cheehy.  We are 

planning our next 

activity on October 

14th. If there are 

any youth 8th 

grade thru Senior 

year that would 

like to attend 

please contact the 

church office.  

 

Olivia Nelson not       

pictured. 
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Sunday School Rally Day 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to our successful Rally Day! 

We look forward to a wonderful year! 

Church Conference 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended our church conference. 

We welcomed our new District Superintendant Jeffry Bross and    

enjoyed fellowship together.  

 

If you were not able to join us this year please join us next year! 

 

 



Loose Change Sunday & Rainbow Covenant   

October 2018 Rainbow Covenant 

In addition to our annual apportionment, LUMC makes monetary          

donations through the Rainbow Covenant in order to support specific 

causes. All loose change collected on the fourth Sunday of each month goes 

to support the Rainbow Covenant. Each month we highlight a charity from 

one of the bands of the Rainbow Covenant. For October, we are           

highlighting the orange band charity, UMCOR--Undesignated.      

UMCOR, the United Methodist Committee on Relief provides               

humanitarian relief and disaster response in the United States and           

internationally.  Giving to this undesignated fund will allow UMCOR to     

allocate funds to disasters as they arise.  Please bring in plenty of change on 

October 28th (Loose Change Sunday) to contribute to the Rainbow 

Covenant. If you would like to make a larger offering to this specific charity, 

write “UMCOR” on a pew envelope.                                                      

Thank you for your support of the special ministries in the Rainbow Covenant. 

 

Attention all Church Families on Facebook, Please don't forget to 
write a "Review".   To date we have only 3 reviews,                                  

we can Do better than that   

 

Don’t    
forget to 
change 

your 
clocks on 

November      
4th! 

Thank You 
 

Thank you to Tim, Judy and  

Steve for their years of       

teaching! 



 

2018 Calendar 
 
 
 
 

 

December 1
st
 Aurora District UMM      Sat. 8:30 - 11:00 am 

 

Meeting & Advent Communion Service     
Faith UMC of Orland Park 

 

Finance Committee 
 

           General Fund beginning balance:      $11,317.29 
 
           Receipts:                                                     8,665.58               
 
           Disbursements:                                         11,310.41                             
 
           General Fund ending balance:             $ 8,672.46      

 

Please refrain from writing any political articles to be included in The 
New Wine. We would never want to upset anyone in our church family. 

 

Thank You 



 

Thank You 

 

Thank you to the Praise Band 

for their passion for music and 

their enthusiasm for church.   
 
 

 

We are uplifted by your music! 

 Attention Parents of College Students Living Away From Home                

The Cap Program provides letters, cards, snacks and encouragement through-

out the school year for students living away from home.  Please call Cris Kerins 

at 257-5660 or email at clkerins@sbcglobal.net or Dawn Ferrazzi  815-886-4177 

or email at dferrazzi@anl.gov with your child’s school address so they can be  

included this year. Also, we welcome anyone wishing to  

donate items to be sent.                                         

 

Thank You 

Juanita Fick Address Corrections 
Now staying at Carillon on Weber Road 

Address: 21201 Silk Tree Circle  Plainfield, Il  60644 

Telephone: (630) 263-7639 home phone no longer active 

Caregiver is Karen Stirpe (331) 318-9216 

If  you wish to visit please call her son, Ron Fick at (630) 890-1568 for he has to 

contact the main gate to give permission to the guard to clear the way for you to 

enter the property.                                                                                                         

 

Any questions, please contact me, Mary Jane at (630) 254-0687            



 

Primetimers 
Thank you to everyone who 

joins our Primetimers 
Group! We had a lovely 

lunch at Fork and Spoon.  
Please join us for our next 
Primetimers meeting on   

October 20th. 
 

 
 

We enjoyed a wonderful    

surprise visit from Pastor’s 

brother.  
 

Thank you to everyone for     

making him feel welcome! 

Finance Money Counters 
 

Thank you to Wendy Myers and Sue 

Hinks for their years of  faithful service 

and welcome to Rebecca Gebel! 

Pastor had an enjoyable visit 

with Bill Sykes. 
 

We miss you Bill! 



Special Guest Speaker 
 

Chris Walters will be preaching on 
“Generosity” on October 14, 2018 at a 9:30 am 
combined worship service. 
 

Chris is the President of  the United Methodist 
Foundation of  Northern Illinois Conference. 
 

There will be a Presentation on Planned                 
Giving after the 9:30 service. 

 

Please join me in welcoming Chris to our church! 

Pastor On Vacation  

Pastor will be on vacation October 1st thru October 15th. 

If  anyone is in need please contact the church office:  

630-257-5210 or call Amy at home: 815-834-1097. 
 

Thank You 

Adult Sunday School 
 

This falls topic will be on          

homosexuality and the Church. 

On Sunday mornings at 9:30.             

If  there is enough interest of    

people that can’t make it on     

Sunday there may be a study     

during the week. Please call the 

church office for information. 

Welcome Back Junior Choir! 

Thanks to Cris Kerins for continuing 

to lead this great group of kids! 



College Scholarship Candidates 
 

 The LUMC Scholarship Committee will again be considering applications for students to 

receive a scholarship award. Qualifications include: being a full time student (12 hours or more), 

being a church member, and having participated in various church activities (choir, Praise Band, 

youth group, liturgist, Sunday School/Breakfast Club, helped in VBS, etc.) The intention of  this 

award is to aid you in your continuing studies and to support your ongoing spiritual growth. 

 Applications are available on our church website: lemontumc.org. Look under the heading  

Ministries and then click on College Acknowledgement Program. You may type your          

responses on the form and email it to Cris Kerins at clkerins@sbcglobal.net or Dawn Ferrazzi at 

dferrazzi@anl.gov. You may also hand write your response and mail it to LUMC 25 W. Custer 

Street Lemont, IL  60439. The deadline for returning the application is Saturday, October 6, 2018. 

Scholarship awards will be given on November 25th, the Sunday after Thanksgiving at the 

10:45 service. We will contact you before this date. 

 

God’s Blessings to you. 

Cris Kerins and Dawn Ferrazzi 

Cap Committee Members 

 



 

 
 



       

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgist     
Schedule 

 

 
 

Oct. 7-8:30  
10:45-Charlotte 

Havemann 
 
 

Oct. 14-9:30 
 
 

Oct. 21-8:30 
10:45-Peg Pecher 

 
 

Oct. 28-8:30 
10:45-Vickie     

Olinger 
 
 

Loneliness Addiction 
By Richard H. Lee, LUMC 

 

Our church, Lemont United Methodist Church (LUMC) had a 
sermon today on loneliness, which I found very interesting. I 
never realized it could be an addiction but usually out of our 
control. My interest in widows comes partially from this problem 
that is common to widows and widowers. Some of my dearest 
friends were and are widows, like Greta Hayes and Ellen Davey 
and I miss them. 
 

For some comfort I turn to the Bible where we are assured we 
won’t be alone ever again and one of my favorite Gospel songs, 
“I Am  Loved.” Another great song is, “Go Rest High On That 
Mountain” written by Vince Gill when his brother died. It helps to 
remember who our best friends are, starting with our dear Lord 
Jesus, who said to his disciples, “You are my friends.” People 
will let you down sometimes but not the Lord. 
 

It is encouraging to the elderly in nursing homes to visit them or 
“home alone.” Most widows have family or friends to visit them 
and help care for them. But this problem is related to growing up 
without friends or other children to play with and being involved 
in activities like scouts or church. I am an only child so I          
basically grew up alone and had few friends until I got involved 
in working part-time. Maybe I enjoyed running as a young man 
because I met and ran with others. Our sermon reminded us 
from Genesis, that “It is not good for man to be alone.” 

        SUGGESTED NEW MINISTRY 
 

In a recent Upper Room devotional, the author talked about visiting a         
retirement center for fellowship and sharing with the residents.  After     

reading this article, I was so moved. Maybe we could form a group to have 
this kind of ministry!  In the Lemont area, there are many centers. Please 

call me if you are interested. My number is: 815 838 6318.                                          
Looking forward to hear from you.                                    

 

Paulette Fries 

tel:815%20838%206318


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

October  2018 

Children’s  Message                  
Schedule 

 

 

 

Oct. 7- 
Richard Lee 

 
Oct. 14–           

9:30 service 
Ron Walter 

 
Oct. 21- 

Megan Cheehy 
 

Oct. 28- 
Marty Knott 

Greeters 
 

 
Oct. 7-8:30 Stelter 

Family 
10:45 Peraino Family 

 

 
Oct. 14-9:30           

Annie  Wesolowski & 
Zoe Jackson 

 
 

Oct. 21-8:30 Sharon 
Heslop 

10:45 Ferrazzi Family 
 
 

Oct. 28-8:30 Tasker 
Family 

10:45 Nelson Family 

 MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

For More information please contact the church office at     

(630) 257-5210 or ministry leaders. 

SMALL GROUPS                                                   

Bible Study:                      TBA 
Prayer Meeting:             TBA                              
ALPHA:                            Craig Baxter 815-685-1900                                                                  
Methodist Essential:        Bill Price 630-754-7667  
VBS:                                   Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
The Last Supper:              Arlene Knott 708-301-2023 
Adult Sunday School:       Richard Lee 630-257-7339 
Sr. High Youth:                Kristin Nelson 630-257-8072 
Jr. High Youth:                 Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
Breakfast Club:                 TBA   
Jr. High Sunday School:   TBA 
Children’s Sunday Sch:     TBA 
Prime Timers:                Joyce Koon 630-257-6275 

                      Joanne Goszczycki  630-257-6790  
Men’s Group:                    Tony Ferrazzi  815-886-4177 
Couples:                             Tim and Karin Peraino 630-846-1415                                

MINISTRIES WITHIN OUR CHURCH                            

Prayer Warrior:                  Pastor Oh 847-769-1125   
Care Bear:                          Alice Lange 815-838-5158                                                                                       
Coffee Social:                     Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                               
Script Fundraising:           Marge Fox 630-243-8166                                                                          
CAP:                                   Cris Kerins/Dawn Ferrazzi                                                                                              
Audio and Visual:              Jana Stelter  630-243-9122                                                                            
Handyman:                        Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                  
Landscape Team:              Bill Stelter 630-243-9122 
Hospitality Team:             Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                                                                   
Widows Group:                  Richard Lee  630-257-7339                                      
Usher Team:                      Mark Olinger 815-838-0660                                                               
Welcoming Team:             Sue Hinks 630-257-6743 
Worship Choir                    Sue Gergescz 815-483-7282 
Praise Band                        Phil & Leslie Ramos  
Junior Choir                        Cris Kerins 630-257-5660 
**Any Other Ministry You Would Like to Start 

OUT-REACH MINISTRIES                                               

Pantry Workday:               Church Office 630-257-5210                                                                              
Panera Bread:                    Church Office 630-257-5210               
Daybreak Shelter:              Vickie Olinger 815-838-0660       
Worthy Treasures:            Paulette Fries 815-838-6318 
ESL:                                    Kay Norfleet 630-257-6699 
Red Bird:                            Steve Walter 630-783-1621  
**Any Other Ministry You Would Like To Start 



Books Available in the Library   By Kay Norfleet 

Handyman 

Help                                                                                                                                    

If there is anyone 

in our church who 

may occasionally 

need help with 

household         

repairs, basic 

maintenance,     

or grass            

cutting, Tom     

Gebel has         

offered to help.  

His number is          

312-438-5605.        

Thank You Tom!  

  
ESL Tutoring 

 
Kay Norfleet has 

graciously       
offered to teach 

English as a   
second language                  

to anyone in 
need.  

If  you are       
interested, you 
can contact her 

at 630-257-6699. 

October 2018 Book Reviews 
 

"Moms' Night Out" is not an especially religious book unless you include fo-
cusing on family, family situations, stressed-out Moms, trying.  Sound famil-
iar? The moms in the book have children under 18, however, I believe that 
any of us moms whose kids maybe twenty or beyond can relate to situations 
suggested.  Sometimes I just want to say "OFORGOODNESSAKES-I do 
have a mind, you know." I don't tell them that sometimes it works and 
sometimes... Laugh...they (whoever they are), but I know, it makes me feel 
good to laugh.  This is an almost believable piece of fiction? That might ap-
peal. 
 
Next, a more serious, yet not always so, book on" Praise, Anxiety, and other 
Symptoms of Grace." This is a compilation of short opinion pieces that 
specify grace.  Grace which is, according to the Internet, the unmerited favor 
of God which manifests itself in salvation and blessings. And it is the au-
thor's main idea that grace abounds.  Just look around and up. Again remem-
ber, urges the author, all of us are not just objects-get to know the other us-
imagine our lives-remind yourself of your God's grace which none of us de-
serve (do I really need to remind you?)  To the author, grace entered this 
world in human form, for instance the Christ child. Now that's 
GRACE.  We need to realize, regard, respect that his entrance and teachings 
offer grace to all.  Shouldn't we do likewise: offer grace (respect others being 
one way) and offer understanding to all. Of course! No matter if the person 
is someone you really don't like, you need to offer him grace. Then move on 
and find someone you do respect.  Someone who is offering grace to you. ie. 
Someone who listens. And GRACE, my friends, is the point of the book.  
 
"Canoeing the "Mountains" is a book that was recommended by the current 
District Superintendent of our group of churches. (He said it took him only a 
plane ride to read....well he must have been going to South America some-
where because it took me a bit more than that.) The book tackles the topic 
of churches exploring uncharted territory.  Just as Lewis and Clark did long 
ago.  Those uncharted territories often have to do with conflict in the church 
and/or decreasing populations in the church or???   The author encourages 
those who encounter these problems to remain calm, yet focused on identi-
fying problems (mountains) and using God-given minds to solve problems.   
Lewis and Clark were asked to explore to find a way to connect the Atlantic 
and Pacific by waterway.  All went well UNTIL they went west of the Missis-
sippi, then they ran up against mountains (problems).  They had to use their 
minds to find a way around the mountains so others could move from the 
Atlantic to the Pacific.` We need to realize what we need to learn to keep the 
church healthy and growing: Be open to new ideas and find a new route. 
 



LUMC Women’s Book Club                                                                                                         
 

Oct 8th “A Piece of  the World” by Christine Baker 

Nov 12th  “In the Unlikely Event” by Judy Blume 

Dec. 10th “The Christmas Train” by David        

Baldacci  (12:30 Christmas luncheon) 

No meetings Jan to April 

May 13, 2019 “The River of  Doubt”                    

by Candice Millard  

Bonfire  
 

The Activities Committee has planned a church wide      

bonfire. It will be at Dale Janssen’s house at 17101 Parker 

Road in Homer Glen at 6:30 p.m. on October 12th.  We will  

be looking for donations of hot dogs, buns, chips, drinks, 

and s’more makings.  Come enjoy a fun filled fall evening 

and bring a lawn chair to sit around the fire!  

 

There will be a sign up sheet in the sanctuary. 

Open Pantry 
 

Starting in March we began   

collecting food donations 

from our own church family 

for the Open Pantry. We will 

continuously do this the 

1st Sunday of  every month. 

Thank You!  

SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:30 A.M. 
 

CHILDREN’S CLASSES: Ages pre-k-5/6 

JUNIOR HIGH : Grades 6th-8th 

BREAKFAST CLUB: High School Freshman-

Senior 

ADULT CLASSES: In the Conference 

Room/Pastor’s Office                                                   

Labor Day-Memorial Day 
*We will not be teaching youth Sunday School 

when the children have a three day weekend.  

Please join us!  All are welcome! 



*”Ronnie and The Walters”       

pictures from the Praise Band 

*Choir resumes singing 

*Mark is the new S.S.  

Superintendant! 

*Leslie passed her tests! 

*Ron & Carol’s 56th Anniversary 

*Arlene’s moms birthday! 

*Successful Rally Day! 

*Successful Church Conference 

*Sermon in Magic 

*Birthdays & Anniversaries 

  

The Care Bearers have nine new 

people to help provide an  occasional 

meal (home cooked or purchased) 

for members of our  congregation 

who are recovering from a serious 

illness, birth of a baby, or the loss of 

a family member. Meals are only 

occasionally needed in our church, 

and it is a wonderful mission! If you 

would be willing to provide a meal 

when someone is in need, please   

contact Alice Lange or Wendy Myers. 

We would love to add you to our list 

of Care Bearers. 
 

Alice Lange:815-838-5158 

Wendy Myers: 630-257-7689 

Expanding Care Bear ers 

Ministry 

 Coffee Fellowship   

October 14th 

MONTHLY BLESSINGS  
AND JOYS 

*Alberta Harden, eye problems                                                       

*Bobbie Legan, testing                                                                     

*Arlene Knott, lung fibrosis                                                             

Ron (Janovyak), pneumonia                                                             

*Theresa Wesolowski, COPD                                                             

*Neil Janssen, strength                                                                        

*Shelby Fox, needs ankle surgery                                                       

Ron, cancer treatment                                                                       

Teri Janovyak, testing                                                                     

*Albert, Dottie’s brother, cancer                                                

Lori Bartwick, breast cancer                                                   

*Sheila Farrer, health issues                                                        

Joe Sigety, ALS, new medicine                                          

*Jason Kehr, cystic fibrosis/traveling                                                

Lou Gunder, lymphoma/chemo                                                     

Dolores (Hinks), cong. hrt failure                                              

Maureen Robinson, health issues                                                           

Florence Shelby, home                                                                     

*Dave, heart testing                                                                          

Judy Olinger, lymphoma                                                                  

Katie (Norfleet), kidney disease                                                  

Dana Patterson, brain tumor & MS                                             

Marty Rolin, nerve damage                                            

Tony (Peraino), cancer                                                                     

Jamie, brain aneurysm, surgery                                                       

Brother in law (Goszczycki), surgery                                                           

Linda, dementia                                                                             

Florian Talos, parkinson’s                                                           

Lois, stage 3 cancer                                                                    

Lynn Johnson, stroke                                                                                    

Kiersten (Kerins), clear scan!                                                   

*Sandra, autoimmune disease                                                                           

Cindy Hudon, cancer/chemo                                                       

*Sue Gergescz, hand treatments `                                                 

Suebea Wright, cancer                                                                

Ron Hamelen, Alzheimer’s                                                                 

*Dave Mlady, lingering illness                                                          

Judy Bramill, cancer                                                                            

Sage (Price) Hawk, stroke                                                             

E.D. McCormick, cancer                                                                        

*John (Kerins), school in Scotland                                                          

Gabrielle Blunt, Alzheimer’s                                                              

*Quentin Fisher, home/healing                                                       

Betty Broderick, rehab                                                                              

Missy, cancer                                                                               

Jim Ende, internal bleeding/home                                             

Jodi Rigoni, cancer treatments                                                          

Eugene Goszczycki, strength                                                       

Linda, health issues                                                                     

Jim Durham, cong. heart failure                                                    

Jackie (Stout), flare up                                                                         

Valerie O., ovarian cancer                                                      

*Roland Tasker, health issues                                                            

Mike Parcell, heart problems                                                

Melanie Foster, ovarian cancer                                                           

Kathy Parcell, leg surgery                                      
Jim Kratochvil, healing                                                                 

Harold Mahler, healing                                                                   

Rita Tabor (Kerins), hospitalized 

*Mary Jane Sykes, strength 

*Sherrill Weary,  health issues 

Fred (Walter), toes amputated 

Angelina (Ferrazzi), strength 

MEANINGFUL MOMENTS WITH GOD 
 “Pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”        
      1 Thessalonians 2:17-18 

Christine Miller 

Sue Hinks 

Judy Janovyak 

GleeAnn Kehr 

Shirley Stout 

Kay Norfleet 

Christy Brosseau 

Denise Miglio 

Deb Neitzel 
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                           NEW WINE                                             

  October 2018 

WEBSITE 
Services are being recorded almost every week thanks to Erik and volunteers. If you would like a video of a part 

of the service, like a baptism or someone playing a song, please contact Paul Froehle. He can copy it to a DVD or 
flash drive as a computer or phone readable video file.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For those of you that might not be aware,  

we DO have a FB page. Please try and visit it 

regularly. As time goes on we will be posting 

more and more. 
 

We have reached 1,440 people through             

Vacation Bible School video clips and          

pictures!  If you have not seen them please 

go to facebook and click LIKE.   

https://www.facebook.com/Lemont-United-

Methodist-Church 

United Methodist   

Men 

WILL NOT MEET IN 

OCTOBER 
Come and join us! The      

Lemont United Methodist 

Men (UMM) will meet in            

Fellowship Hall at 8:00 

am. Lemont UMM meets on 

the second Saturday of 

each month for breakfast.  

 

This group is made     avail-
able for the fellowship of all 
the men of the church and 
all are welcome to attend.       
Information about meeting 
dates and times are posted 
in the church calendar and 
bulletins. 

Primetimers   
 

October 20th 

This is a group made up 

of adults 50  years and 

older. Primetimers meet 

monthly on the 3rd   

Saturday of each month 

with a potluck lunch at 

the church  fellowship 

hall. Everyone brings a  

favorite dish to share for 

an enjoyable afternoon. 

If you have any      

questions, please call: 

Kay Norfleet 

 630-257-6699 

or call the church office. 

 

AA Meetings 

 
AA Meetings are held in our church      

Fellowship Hall on Saturday         

evenings at 7:30 pm.  If you would 

like further information.  

   

 Please contact:  

Pat at (815) 274-4244  

The Hindu Clinic 
 

The Hindu Temple of Greater Chicago has offered 

the use of their clinic to anyone in need of medical 

help.  The clinic is open the first Sunday of the 

month from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

 

Their address is 10915 Lemont Road, Lemont and 

their phone number is 630-972-0300.  


